Central Lancaster County Council of Government November 9, 2017 8:00 a.m. East Hempfield Township Municipal Building

The meeting of the Central Lancaster County Council of Government (CLCCOG) was called to order at 8:00 a.m. In attendance: Al Kling (MT), Sean Molchany (MT), Todd Weiss (EPB), Andrew Stern (WHT) and Cindy Schweitzer (EHT).

Absent: John Bingham (EHT), Robin Hemperly (EPB), Ian Hodge (MT) and Robert Krimmel (EHT)

Visitors – Ralph Hutchison, East Lampeter Township Manager

Public Comment - none

Minutes: Approval of the September 13, 2017 minutes was tabled.

Old Business:

Old Rohrerstown Road bridge update – Right-of-way acquisition continues with 2 remaining to be secured.

<u>Bridge Replacement project (Miller Rd., Lititz Rd., and West Roseville Rd.)</u> – MT indicates PennDOT is moving forward but no specific construction dates have been provided.

MS4 project partnering – EPB noted the recent purchase of a street sweeper. MT and WHT have proposed in their 2018 budget a storm water fund. Discussion was also held regarding MT's proposal to create a storm water fee to be billed to each property owner.

The Crossings project – MT indicated that the contractor is now being billed by EHT and MT for police enforcement during their blasting episodes. The project is moving along with earthwork. Completion is scheduled for November/2018. EHT advised that a meeting of the residents of Farmingdale Road was held to discuss their ideas regarding the impact on the residential areas of Farmingdale Road and improvements that could be done. Everything from closing Farmingdale Road at the Township line to making Farmingdale Road a one-way North between Orville and Marietta was discussed. EHT is aware that whatever is done will have an impact on vehicles passing through the area to get to Marietta Avenue as well as residents that live in the Gentry Heights/Barrcrest neighborhoods.

New Business:

<u>East Lampeter Township admittance into the COG</u> – Motioned by Mr. Weiss, seconded by Mr. Kling and unanimously carried to support the inclusion of East Lampeter Township into the COG. Mr. Hutchison will proceed with the completion of the necessary paperwork with his Board. Each municipality will then need to take action to include East Lampeter.

The next meeting of the COG will be at Manheim Township on Wednesday, January 10th, beginning at 8am.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:41 am by the consent of the group.

Submitted by: Cindy Schweitzer East Hempfield Township Assistant Manager